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BACKGROUND  
 

Occupational Licensing  

 

Recent studies and reports have focused on the impacts of licensing requirements for 

employment and on individuals seeking to become employed.  According to a July 2015 report 

on occupational licensing released by the White House, Occupational Licensing: 

A Framework for Policymakers, the prevalence of occupational licenses has grown significantly 

over the past 50 years. The report noted that strict licensing creates barriers to mobility for 

licensed workers, citing several groups of people particularly vulnerable to occupational 

licensing laws, including former offenders, military spouses, veterans and immigrants.   

 

In October 2016, the Little Hoover Commission released a report entitled Jobs for Californians: 

Strategies to Ease Occupational Licensing Barriers. The report noted that one out of every five 

Californians must receive permission from the government to work, and for millions of 

Californians that means contending with the hurdles of becoming licensed.  The report noted that 

many of the goals to professionalize occupations, standardize services, guarantee quality and 

limit competition among practitioners, while well intended, have had a larger impact of 

preventing Californians from working, particularly harder-to-employ groups such as former 

offenders and those trained or educated outside of California, including veterans, military 

spouses and foreign-trained workers.  The study found that occupational licensing hurts those at 

the bottom of the economic ladder twice: first by imposing significant costs on them should they 

try to enter a licensed occupation and second by pricing the services provided by licensed 

professionals out of reach. 

 

The report found that California compares poorly to the rest of the nation in the amount of 

licensing it requires for occupations traditionally entered into by people of modest means.  

According to the report, researchers from the Institute for Justice selected 102 lower-income 

occupations, defined by the Bureau of Labor Statistics as making less than the national average 

income, ranging from manicurist to pest control applicator.  Of the 102 occupations selected, 

California required licensure for 62, or 61 percent of them.  According to the report, California 

ranked third most restrictive among 50 states and the District of Columbia, following only 

Louisiana and Arizona. California ranked seventh of 51 when measuring the burden imposed on 

entrants into these lower- and moderate-income occupations: on average, California applicants 

must pay $300 in licensing fees, spend 549 days in education and/or training and pass one exam. 
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The goal of this hearing is to examine efforts that have been undertaken over the past number of 

years to decrease employment barriers that licensure may pose. The hearing will feature a 

discussion about pathways to employment and license portability, with a focus on the interstate 

compact model in order to provide context for licensing compacts. 


